

3555 5<sup>th</sup> Avenue Prince George, BC V2M 1K8 www.pgconservatory.com

May 18, 2022

Mayor Lyn Hall and Council Office of the Mayor 1100 Patricia Boulevard Prince George, BC V2L 3V9

To Mayor Lyn Hall and Council Members:

I am writing to thank the City of Prince George for awarding the PG Conservatory of Music \$4500 in funding to assist us in providing bursaries to students that face financial barriers to participating in music programs. Up until now, our bursary fund has only been available to students who have studied at the Conservatory for a year. Thank you for helping us remove the barriers, ensuring that we can increase the diversity of our student population and be as inclusive as possible.

We believe that music enriches people's lives and the more musicians we have in our community, the more vibrant the music scene will be in Prince George. As always, we remain committed to the enrichment and well-being of our community through our music programs and we are so excited to be able to be able to support as many students as possible on their musical journey.

Thank you again for your generous support of our bursary program.

Sincerely,

Jody Newham Administrator

Prince George Conservatory of Music 3555 5th Avenue, Prince George V2M 1K8

We respectfully acknowledge that we conduct our work on the ancestral lands of the Lheidli T'enneh.